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June 23, 2008        VIA ELECTRONIC FILING 
 
Honorable Kimberly D. Bose, Secretary 
Federal Energy Regulatory Commission 
888 First Street, N.E. 
Washington, D.C. 20426 
 

Request for Extension of Time 
Woodleaf-Kanaka Junction Transmission Line Project (P-2281-011) 

Sly Creek Transmission Line Project (P-4851-005) 
 
Dear Secretary Bose: 
 
On February 28, 2008, the Federal Energy Regulatory Commission’s (the Commission) staff 
requested Pacific Gas and Electric Company to prepare a combined Heritage Property Management 
Plan (HPMP) for the Woodleaf-Kanaka Junction and the Sly Creek Transmission Line Projects.  The 
Commission’s staff further instructed that once the HPMP was completed, allow the Forest Service, 
the California State Historic Preservation Office (SHPO), and the involved tribes 30 days to review 
and comment on the draft HPMP.  Based on the comments PG&E receives, PG&E would revise the 
HPMP accordingly, and file it with the Commission within 120 days of the date of the 
Commission’s letter.  The HPMP was to be filed with the Commission on June 27, 2008. 
 
PG&E respectfully requests the Commission to approve a 90-day extension of time to file the final 
HPMP.  PG&E intends on filing the final HPMP with the Commission on or before September 25, 
2008.  The extension is requested to allow sufficient time for PG&E to meet with the Plumas 
National Forest to provide additional clarifying information relating to the HPMP and to receive 
supporting documents from the Forest Service.   
 
PG&E prepared the combined HPMP and forwarded the HPMP to the SHPO, the Plumas National 
Forest and to all tribes that have expressed an interest in the relicensing of the subject transmission 
lines.  The HPMP and PG&E’s transmittal letter was express mailed on April 29, 2008.  SHPO, the 
Plumas National Forest and the tribes were notified to return their comments within 30 days, either 
to PG&E, Attention:  Forrest Sullivan, Senior Project Manager; or to Ms. Sandy Flint, Senior 
Archaeologist for Devine Tarbell & Associates (DTA).  Comments on the HPMP were due on May 
31, 2008 (a Saturday), and were accepted through close of business on Monday June 2, 2008, the 
first working day after the 30-day comment period.  
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Neither PG&E nor Devine Tarbell & Associates received written or oral comments on the HPMP 
within the 30-day comment period.  On June 3, 2008, Devine Tarbell & Associates contacted the 
SHPO by telephone to determine whether comments would be submitted on the HPMP.  The SHPO 
indicated verbally that there were no significant findings and that DTA/PG&E should go ahead and 
file the document with FERC.  
 
Devine Tarbell & Associates also contacted the Plumas National Forest, Feather River Ranger 
District to determine whether the Forest Service would be submitting comments on the HPMP.  On 
June 4, 2008, DTA received an e-mail from Ms. Cheryl Mulder, Hydro Power License Coordinator, 
Plumas National Forest with comments on the HPMP prepared by Mr. Jamie Moore, District 
Archaeologist, Feather River Ranger District.  The Forest Service also indicated that their work on 
the HPMP was not anticipated or funded for 2008, and that their Archaeologist may have limited 
time to allocate to meeting with PG&E and finalizing the HPMP.  
  
If you have any questions regarding PG&E’s request for additional time or would like additional 
information regarding the issues on the HPMP identified by the Plumas National Forest, please 
contact me at (916) 386-5580. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 

 
 
Forrest Sullivan 
Senior Project Manager 
 
cc: Mr. John Mudre 
 Federal Energy Regulatory Commission 
 
 Ms. Cheryl Mulder 
 Hydro Power License Coordinator 
 Plumas National Forest 
 P.O. Box 11500 
 Quincy, CA 95971 
 
 Ms. Ann S. Malcolm 
 General Counsel 
 California Department of Fish and Game 
 1416 Ninth Street, 12th Floor 
 Sacramento, CA 95814 
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 Pakan-Yani Maidu Band of Strawberry Valley Rancheria  
 Calvin Rose, Chair 
 56 Oakwood Lane,  
 Oroville, CA 95966 
 
 Greenville Rancheria of Maidu Indians 
 Erica M. Kellison, Chairperson  
 Mike DeSpain, Environmental Director 
 P.O. Box 279 
 Greenville, CA 95947 
 
 Mr. Joe Marine  
 1025 35th Avenue, Apt. 9  
 Sacramento, CA  95822    
 
 Konkow Valley Band of Maidu 
 Ms. Patsy Seek, Chair  
 1185 18th Street  
 Oroville, CA  95965  
 
 Berry Creek Rancheria of Maidu Indians  
 Thomas Dingman (Chairperson) 
 Patty Reese-Allan  
 Duane Brown 
 #5 Tyme Way  
 Oroville, CA  95966 
 
 Maidu Advisory Council  
 2128 Myers Street  
 Oroville, CA  95966     
 
 Butte Tribal Council 
 Ren Reynolds 
 1693 Mount Ida Road 
 Oroville, CA  95966 
 
 Maidu Cultural and Development Group 
 P.O. Box 426 
 Greenville, CA 95947 
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 Enterprise Rancheria of Maidu Indians 
 Glenda Nelson, Chairperson 
 1940 Feather River Boulevard, Suite B 
 Oroville, CA 95965-5723 
 
 Maidu Nation  
 Ms. Clara LeCompte  
 P.O. Box 204  
 Susanville, CA  96130  
 

Mechoopda Indian Tribe of Chico Rancheria 
Dennis Ramirez, Chairperson 
April Cottrell, Interim Tribal Administrator 
Jesse Kai, Cultural Resources Representative 
125 Mission Ranch Boulevard 
Chico, CA 95926-2175  
 

 Mooretown Rancheria 
 Gary Archuleta Chairperson 
 Candice Miller, Tribal Administrator 
 Guy Taylor, Environmental Director 
 #1 Alverda Drive 
 Oroville, CA 95966 

 
 Mr. M. Wayne Donaldson 

State Historic Preservation Office 
California Department of Parks and Recreation 
Office of Historic Preservation 
P.O. Box 942896 
Sacramento, CA  94296-0001 


